At the meeting of the Parish Council held on Monday 15th August 2011 there were present; Mr G Wade (Chairman), Mr P Ball, Mr S Rees, Mrs G Soanes, Mr M Straw, Mr J Blowers, Mr B Shelton, Mr J Nichols, Mr R Leech, PCSO S Kershaw, Cllr C Law & Cllr P Ashdown.  Eight parishioners were also present.
Apologies were received from Cllr M Barnard & Mr P Button
Approval of minutes The minutes of the previous meeting held on 18th July were approved and signed.
Declaration of interests  No interests were declared.
Clerk’s Report
Mark Kerridge of Lowestoft Highways office has responded to various matters raised at the last meeting as follows:
· The repainting of the white lines along Lowestoft Road and Market Lane, both on the sharp bends, will be looked at by Simon Briggs, an engineer, and he will arrange refreshment as needed.  SCC are currently committed to relining roads that have been surfaced dressed at present so it may be a few weeks before a crew can do this particular work.

· With regards to the newly planted hedge on Peto’s Corner, he advised that the council have powers to enforce cutting back hedges that encroach but height is a different matter and more complicated.  He suggest that the Parish Council contact the landowner in the first instance to agree locally what needs to be done as he assumes it has been planted by him so is his to maintain.

· Mr Leech raised a concern at the last meeting for slow signs on the s-bend at Market Lane.  Mr Kerridge will arrange for his engineer Simon Briggs to take a look and report back.
Giles Davies of WS Atkins responded regarding matters relating to the A12:
· He has applied for funding from the Highways Agency to resurface the A12 between Rackham’s Corner and the Jay Lane junction which will include the slip road at Market Lane which has been reported several times that it is need of resurfacing.  However, due to greatly reduced funding for highway works it is unlikely to be completed within this financial year but he will continue to monitor this junction on a regular basis and carry out remedial repairs as and when required.

· With regards to the Blundeston pointer sign mentioned at the last meeting as obscuring the view of oncoming traffic to some drivers, Mr Davies advised that this has been previously looked at after receiving a similar complaint but the sign was found to provide sufficient visibility.  He also advises that they cannot improve signs such as this without the backing of accident data, however he will pass on our comments to the area safety team for their consideration.

Regarding the quotation for the new notice board in The Street, the spec has been passed on to Stewart Chandler at the prison.  He asked if utile could be considered instead of oak as it is much cheaper.  After consulting all councillors this was agreed and at present the clerk is still waiting for a quote.
Mr Shelton and Mr Nichols met with Simon Briggs to discuss the Barkis Meadow pond. His initial review concerned public safety and he will arrange for a concrete paving slab to be placed over the hole in the outfall pipe just above the falling drain point.  Mr Briggs took photos of all the input and output pipes and will report back on the way forward.  

Paul Ashdown reported that the blocked drains mentioned at the last meeting have now been cleared.
PCSO Kershaw to report on parking at Pickwick Drive.
The village litter pick on Monday 25th July was successful with several sacks of rubbish collected from the play park, skate park, Millennium Green and surrounding roads.  It was noted that the worst area was the skate park despite there being two wheelie bins down there.  Mr Ball will arrange a date for the next litter pick in the autumn.  Hopefully this will give everyone more forewarning to be able to lend their support.
15 minutes for Parishioner input.

· A parishioner reported that the Blundeston signs as you turn into Lound Road from Flixton Road are obscured by hedges which need cutting back.  The clerk will contact the relevant authority.
· The storm drains along Flixton Road have still not been cleared despite being reported several times.  Cllr Ashdown offered to chase this matter up.

· A parishioner reported that the surface water outside her property in The Street is still not draining away.  This has been a problem for many years but is getting worse.  Again, Cllr Ashdown offered to take this matter up with the relevant authority to see what can be done.

Other Parish Business. (Parish Councillors)

· Mrs Townend reported that her husband will look to tidy the pound, as discussed at the last meeting, during September.
· Mr Straw commented that the parking on the Pickwick Drive/Market Lane junction seems to have improved.  PCSO Kershaw will comment on this further in her Police report.
· Mr Rees passed on thanks from the parishioner who reported the blocked drain in Church Road for it being cleared.

· Mr Blowers expressed his disappointment that only one child turned up to the Tennis Fun Time event organised by PCSO Kershaw on 5th August.
· Mr Shelton is looking at the old direction signs which require renovating as discussed at the last meeting.  He is in the process of clearing back the hedge on the corner of Church Road/Short Road to expose the sign there and has found part of the old sign in the hedge.  He asked for old photographs of that part of the village as he thought it would be good to restore the corner to how it originally looked.  Everyone agreed this is a good idea.
· Mrs Soanes reported that dogs have been seen running loose on the Millennium Green and playing field.  Cllr Ashdown will arrange to get signs put up for dogs to be kept on leads.
Police Report. 

· During July 2011 there were no reports of crime in Flixton and one reported in Blundeston which was for criminal damage at The Pippins.
· There have been several reports of speeding along the B1074 Flixton Road.  Police traffic units regularly hold speed watches along this stretch of road and several fixed penalty notices and cautions have been issued over the last few months.  Sgt Green has looked at the signage and PCSO Kershaw is speaking to the Highways department to see if there is anything more which can be done but as with most roads speeding is an issue and enforcement by the police is always the best cure for speeding.  The traffic unit do a good job but are limited to how much time can be spent on the B1074.
· Anglia TV filmed Community Speedwatch in action.  This was a follow up from the good work that they do and a request for more volunteers.

· PCSO Kershaw followed up a complaint about resident parking on the Pickwick Drive/Market Lane junction.  She has given the area passing attention and seen no issues on those occasions however parishioners can ring 01986 835100 if they consider a vehicle to be parked dangerously.

· PCSO Kershaw is still investigating a complaint received at the last meeting of a person seen driving dangerously on a regular basis in The Street.

District Councillor report
Cllr Ashdown said that he is glad that the village litter pick went well and advised that Stuart Mortimer is now the main contact for future litter picks.

County Councillor report

Nothing significant to report this month.
Northern Parishes Speedwatch
An email was received from the clerk to Lound Parish Council asking for a donation towards having the Northern Parishes speed gun re-calibrated.  If split equally between the five parishes it equates to £29.28 per parish.  Councillors unanimously agreed to pay this amount. 
Millennium Beacon update 
Mr Ball has now received a second quote of £1395 plus VAT to reinstate the Beacon. This is higher than the first quote received of £1100 plus VAT.  It was agreed unanimously to accept the lower quote and to go ahead with reinstating the beacon as soon as possible.  Cllr Law will check to see if any funding available under the Locality Budget and asked for Mr Ball to email him the two quotes.
Parish telephone box update
Mr Nichols confirmed that BT are responsible for the power supply with effect from end of July.  Prior to this date it was the Parish Council’s responsibility and therefore it was agreed to pay the outstanding E-on bill of £80.55.  As it will cost £421 plus VAT to disconnect and remove the kiosk Mr Ball offered to look into the possibility of selling the kiosk and will report back at the next meeting.
Update on playpark (repairs/insurance)
Unfortunately the repairs which were due to start on 9th August have been put back due to delays in receiving the upright timbers for the zip wire.  Mr Rees advised that the new start date has yet to be confirmed but he is in regular contact with Waveney Norse.
He will also arrange to get a failure report from them so that we can put in an insurance claim for the repairs.
Village Hall car park – repainting of lines
It was agreed for the Parish Council to pay half towards the cost of the new lines on the car park with the Village Hall Management Committee.  The total cost is £400 plus the VAT which we will be able to claim back.
Planning  

One planning request received this month; Mr G Kitchener, Garden Farm Barn, Market Lane for construction of a glazed infill extension between garage and house  –  Approved.
WDC refused permission to Mr & Mrs R Rose,Thala Cottage, Flixton Road for construction of an extension to existing garage to include formation of self contained annexe.  The reason for refusal was that it will have an adverse impact on the appearance and rural character of the area.
Finances 

The following finances were approved;

· Mrs M Ball  (Clerk’s salary & telephone Aug)  £114-50

· Aon Ltd (extra premium for increasing cover on playpark equipmen)t   £435.73

· Hopton Fire Services  ( six-monthly servicing of fire alarm etc)   £153.60
· A.M. Road Markin.GS. Ltd (repainting of lines on car park)  £480

· Mr L Smith (re-calibration of Northern Parishes speed gun)  £29.28

· E.on (electricity supply to telephone kiosk)  £80.55
Correspondence 
· Suffolk Age UK – Pride of Place, new campaign to improve local neighbourhoods for older people.
· Blundeston PCC – Letter of thanks for donation of £250 towards upkeep of churchyard
· WDC – Lake Lothing & outer harbour area action plan

· WDC – Infrastructure Study 2011-2025 – Councillors asked for feedback regarding areas/facilities for improvement -  to be discussed at next meeting.
· Broads Authority – Planning Parish Forum

· Email from Suffolk Passenger Transport advising of revised bus services with effect from 30th August for the area including the 607 service, more details can be found on www.suffolkonboard.com
· Email from SCC advising of electric blanket safety campaign. A free 5 minute test can be booked by calling 01473 260588 and local tests will be available at Lowestoft Fire Station on 7th September
· SCC – temporary closure of part of Church Rd from 22nd-26th August to enable works to be carried out on the junction with Peto’s Corner/Flixton Road.
· SCC – changes to street lights with effect from 29th August 2011.

There being no further business the meeting closed at 8.40pm
